
                                                                                              

                                                      

 

MPF® Traditional Product: 
Housing Impact Pricing for Conventional Loans 
Frequently Asked Questions (FAQs) 
 

 

What is Housing Impact pricing? 

The new Housing Impact pricing offers improved conventional 30-year fixed 
pricing options for low to very low-income borrowers. 

 

What is considered a low or very low-income borrower? 

Low or very low-income borrowers have total qualifying income that falls at or 
below 80% of the Area Median Income (AMI) for the property’s location. 

 

How do I know what 80% of the AMI is for a particular area? 

There is a link to a look-up tool in the Quick Links section located on the eMPF® 
homepage:  

 

 

 

 



 

What do the new Housing Impact pricing options look like in eMPF? 

The new 30-year fixed Housing Impact pricing options are clearly labeled. They are 
divided into pricing subproducts categorized by maximum loan amounts. 

 

 

We use a Product and Pricing Engine (PPE). Will the new Housing Impact 
pricing be available through our PPE? 

The new Housing Impact pricing will be available through MPF Program approved 
PPE providers. 

 

Is the process for obtaining delivery commitments (DCs) for the Housing 
Impact pricing options any different? 

No, however upon selecting one of the Housing Impact pricing options in eMPF, you 
will see a message (illustrated below) designed to make you aware of the 80% AMI 
requirement and your subproduct choice. 

 

 

Do we have to consider the income of all household members or just the 
borrower’s income? 

The qualifying income of all borrowers who sign the promissory note should be used 
to determine eligibility for the Housing Impact pricing. Please note that all income 
should be calculated according to the MPF Traditional product guidelines. Income 
from any non-borrower household members does not need to be considered. 



What if the borrower qualifies for the Housing Impact pricing using only 
their base salary but does not qualify when considering their bonus or 
overtime?  

In determining whether a mortgage is eligible under the borrower income limits, 
you should use the same income that is being considered in evaluating the 
borrower’s creditworthiness for the loan. The qualifying income used to meet the 
Housing Impact eligibility criteria should match the qualifying income data 
submitted at the time of loan delivery. 

 

What happens if after obtaining a DC, it has been determined that the 
borrower’s qualifying income exceeds 80% of the AMI? 

To avoid this issue, it’s best to verify the borrower’s qualifying income before 
obtaining a Housing Impact DC. In the event that the qualifying income exceeds 
80% of the AMI, you must enter into a new, non-Housing Impact DC. Any 
applicable fees incurred from the pair-off for the Housing Impact DC will apply. 

 

What if a post-delivery QC review determines that the borrower’s 
qualifying income was calculated incorrectly and no longer meets the 
criteria for the Housing Impact pricing? 

While we hope this will not be an issue, we feel that any instances of this situation 
would have to be dealt with on a case-by-case basis.  
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